
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER  
 

Newsletter Number 11                                                                                                                 26th April 2024 

 

Dear Families and Friends,  

Thank you for your partnership over the past 5+ years of my time at MPPS. It has been an incredible privilege 

to have been your Principal, and I am immensely grateful for the opportunity to have been a part of this vibrant 

school community. Over the years, I have had the pleasure of watching our students grow, learn, and thrive, 

and I am continually inspired by their curiosity, resilience, and importantly their individual growth. 

Together, we have accomplished so much, from academic achievements to community initiatives, and I am 

incredibly proud of our entire team. The relationships I have formed with students, families, and staff members 

are ones that I will always cherish, and I am thankful for the support and encouragement that you have shown 

me throughout my time here. 

To our students, I want to say thank you for your willingness to have a go at new things, your curiosity and 

friendly faces. You are the heart of our school, and it has been truly wonderful to be a part of your educational 

journey. 

To our families, I want to say thank you for your partnership and support. Your involvement in your child's 

education is invaluable, and I am grateful for the trust you have placed in myself and our team. 

To our staff, I express my deepest gratitude for your commitment and daily contributions. It is a highly skilled 

team of professionals at MPPS that I am appreciative to have worked alongside. 

While I am sad to say goodbye, I am also excited for the new opportunities that lie ahead and time with my 

family. I am confident that Mount Pleasant Primary School will continue to flourish under new leadership, and I 

am committed to ensuring a smooth transition. Carly Middleton has been appointed Acting Principal, she will 

introduce herself to the community shortly. Carly brings a wealth of skills and is particularly excited by our 

evidence based instruction at MPPS. I know you will give Carly a warm and generous MPPS welcome! 

Thank you once again for the privilege of serving as your Principal. It has been an honour and something that I 

will look back on with pride for many years to come. 

Warmest regards, 

Kate Robinson 

Former (very proud) Principal  

  

Upcoming Dates 
  
Make A Wish Book Fair        Tuesday 30th April 
Book Fair (Parents welcome 3.15pm-3.30pm)     Wednesday 1st May 
Grade 4/5/6 Camp - Parent Information Session     Thursday 2nd May 
Grade 4/5/6 Camp ï Campaspe Downs   Wednesday 15th May ï Friday 17th May 
Excursion ï Grade 3-6 ï Mount Clear Production    Wednesday 22nd May 
Curriculum Day (No students at school)      Friday 24th May  
School Photos         Wednesday 29th May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 



I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Policies Update: 

The following policy has been updated this week as a draft (available on our website);  First Aid Policy 2024 - 

draft 

https://mtpleasps.vic.edu.au/policies-documents/  

 

 

 

  

PLEASE NOTE: NEW PRICE LIST FOR OUR LUNCH 

ORDERS. SEE ATTACHED 

 

Issue 3 of Book Club order forms went home today and are due back 
on Wednesday 1st May. Orders can be placed and paid for online via 
the LOOP or by completing the form on the catalogue and return to 

the school with cash. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmtpleasps.vic.edu.au%2Fpolicies-documents%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7C741ef87c71b742fe822008dc657f18c3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638496843748721913%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=me11V%2BJIKfpPiNewtjRTt6gnVlmMP3u4JZnbh8Q7DZo%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 4/5/6 Camp ï Campaspe Downs 

In Week 5 of this term, our Grade 4/5/6 students are extremely excited to be attending a two-night camp at 

PGL Campaspe Downs, which is an hourôs drive from Ballarat. PGL Campaspe Downs is set amid 160 acres 

of stunning natural bushland in the Macedon Ranges, an adventure camp close to Kyneton and Hanging 

Rock. 

Situated around a central lake, Campaspe Downs focuses on developing studentsô love for the outdoors and 

nature and developing resilience and teamwork by offering a wide range of exciting and safe adventure 

activities.  Team challenges, sensory trails, bushcraft, ropes courses, are just a few of the activities that our 

students will be enjoying.  The Camp organisers follow the R.E.A.C.H Framework when implementing the 

activities.  This focusses on Relationships, Experiences, Ability, Character, Health & wellbeing. 

Reminder that Camp is to be paid for prior to students attending. If you have any queries with making 

payments please contact Janine in the office.  

 

  



1/2 A- Miss Burza  

This week in 1/2A, we have been learning about sentences which 

include ΨWhereΩ and ΨwhenΩ. Students were asked to create 

spooky sentence that expressed where and when on their 

whiteboards. Students enjoyed exploring the different ways to 

express themselves, while continuing to challenge their learning 

skills.  Well done 1/2 keep up the great work.  

 

       

 

 

  



Anzac Day 

Yesterday, Vincent and Ruby, along with Janine and Kylie, represented the school at the 8am Anzac Day 

service at the Arch of Victory. We were invited to place a wreath for a past student (Harry Errol Williams). The 

2024 service read aloud the names of 17 men, of no known grave, who are named on memorials rarely visited 

by Australians across the world, Harry being one of those.  

Harry was born in Ballarat and attended the Mt Pleasant State School. On the 11th August 1914, Harry enlisted 

in the 6th Battalion of New Zealandôs Canterbury Infantry Regiment. He was killed in action on August 7th 1915 

at Gallipoli. He has no known grave, but his name is on the Chunuk Bair New Zealand Memorial at Gallipoli.  

Vincent and Ruby represented our school with pride and did an amazing job. Thank you to the parents who 

made this possible. 

 

 

  


